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Bois-des-esprits is saved! All 82-
acres are protected! It is said that
goals are dreams with deadlines, and
I'm overjoyed this dream came true.

The words THANK YOU can not con-
vey how grateful SOS is for the incredi-
ble support we received over the past 3
years for this important initiative. It
started on Easter Sunday, April 1, 2002,
when Ladco Company began illegally
bulldozing this pristine 82-acre forest for
development of its 305-acre subdivision.
SOS met with the City, who challenged
us to raise funds needed to purchase the
forest. For the past 3 years, our volunteer
Board of Directors worked diligently to
raise awareness and protect this habitat.
We contacted hundreds of corporations
and foundations across Canada, made
presentations, attended many meetings,
and learned the true meaning behind
‘persistence pays’.

By the end of 2003, 66 acres had
been protected. Just over a year later in
early 2005, City Council confirmed the
entire 80 acres had been saved from
destruction. SOS was successful in rais-
ing over $110,000 from the community;
the City contributed over $1.6 Million;
the Province allocated $930,000; and
Ladco gave $213,000.

Bois-des-esprits (BDE) is an integral
component of the 26k Seine River Green-
way, referred to as the ‘heart and lungs’
of the natural corridor. Its protection sig-
nals the increasing importance placed on
environment by government and society.
We wish to acknowledge former Mayor
Glen Mayor, Mayor Sam Katz and Pre-
mier Gary Doer for their leadership, and
for seeing both the forest and the trees!
To SOS's generous supporters and do-
nors, give yourselves a very big pat on
the back. You successfully protected an
82-acre wilderness in the middle of a
city ... and that's just not something that
happens every day.

There is no doubt that this urban forest
is special, with its oxbow wetlands,
unique species of aspen, and mature Bur
Oak. In fact, Manitoba's Critical Wildlife
Habitat Program identified 7 areas in
BDE that are habitat sites. These sites are
"critical habitat for wildlife and serve as
important sources of benchmark informa-
tion about the natural habitats of the re-
gion. Their preservation is of utmost im-
portance".

This finding coincides with Sustainable
Winnipeg: A Comprehensive Strategy,
which advocates rehabilitating endan-
gered environment and protecting sensi-
tive habitat. BDE provides an excellent
opportunity to "promote biodiversity, the
protection of natural areas, and enforce
highly sensitive buffer areas”.

SOS is proud to print our newsletters on paper that is 100% post-consumer product, certified chlorine-free & made in Canada.
Please share your copy of the 2005 Spring Newsletter with friends, family and co-workers before you recycle it again!

Dakota High
School Artists visit
Bois-des-esprits

Dakota Collegiate art students
were recently given a chance that
many high school students never
get to experience ... a chance to
capture the wilderness with noth-
ing more than a pencil and
sketchbook.

In early March, SOS Coordina-
tor, David Danyluk, made a pres-
entation to the students on SOS's
efforts to protect the Bois-des-
esprits. The students also learned
about key aspects of landscape
photography from award-winning.
professional photographer. Mike
Grandmaison. After the presenta-
tions, David Venema, SOS Board
member, guided the students into
the river-bottom forest so that
they could experience its beauty
first-hand.

The wonderful result of this
unique partnership was the crea-
tion of some incredible paintings
by very talented students, who
captured the beauty and diversity
of the forest. The official unveiling
of the art was held on May 5, and
SOS was honored to receive a
beautiful painting of trees, created
by Art Teacher, Heidi Murray. It
will be auctioned at a future event
to raise some needed funds for
SO0S's community stewardship ac-
tivities. The colorful paintings were
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SOS remains committed to ensur-
ing that the valuable investment
made in BDE by our community, City
and Province will be safeguarded for
years to come, It is essential that future
development of any kind be reviewed
carefully on a parallel basis with the
sensitivity of this ecosystem.

Last year, when my husband and I
flew to Calgary with other SOS Board
members to accept the 2004 Canadian
Environmental Award in Restoration &
Rehabilitation, we had a chance to visit
the Calgary Zoo. At the Zoo, I noticed a
plaque with an inspiring quote from
Helen Keller: "To me, a lush carpet of
pine needles or spongy grass is more
welcome than the most luxurious Per-
sian rug". Helen, I couldn't agree more.
Thank goodness the lush carpet in Bois-
des-esprits can continue to be enjoyed
and cherished by future generations for
years to come.

Beverley Sawchuk

Volunteer President

displayed at St. Vital Centre in
May, and will be on exhibit at the
Manitoba Legislature this Summer.
SOS wishes to thank Heidi

Murray, the talented art students
at Dakota, Mike Grandmaison, and
Minister Theresa Oswald for their
support of this very successful

community partnership.
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